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The Minutes of the Meeting of Matlaske Parish Council held on the 11" September 2018 in Matlaske
Church.

PRESENT — Mrs Buxton (Chairman) Mrs Shepherd (Vice-Chairman) Mr Fiddian and Mr Fitzpatrick-
Swallow. APOLOGIES were received from Mrs Rushmer, Mr Amis and Mr England.

The Minutes of the previous Meeting having been circulated were approved and signed.

NNDC Re. North Norfolk Local Plans. Members were informed of the update of events regarding the
Local Plan with dates for Meetings but no-one was able to go as yet.

VILLAGE GATEWAY. A general discussion followed regarding two gateways for the village. Mrs
Shepherd produced details from Glasdon but it was agreed that these were rather expensive. However
Members agreed that the matter will be pursued.

VILLAGE SEAT. Reference was made regarding the seat seen in a shop in Cromer and whether anyone
has been able to get there to inspect.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

MILLENNIUM TREE. Reference was made that the Millennium Tree opposite the Church needs
attention. Mr Fiddian and Mr Fitzpatrick-Swallow said they would inspect and then report to the Parish
Council concerning what was required.

POTHOLES — Mrs Buxton reported there were portholes from Hilton Hill to Wells Farm which needed
attention. She had received an e-mail from Mrs de Bunsen reporting a large pothole on the side of the
road as you turn off Plum Lane into Barningham Road. It is not obvious during dry weather but it lies
hidden beneath a huge puddle during wet weather and is a danger to drivers. The Clerk will inform
Highways and request the matter be dealt with.

The next Meeting was arranged for the 14™ November 2018.
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